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Fifty Is Nifty

Our building will celebrate its 50th anniversary on Mar. 11, 2011. 
Exactly 50 years ago to the day, the culmination of the plans to 

move to a brand new building at 1920 Dexter Avenue was celebrated 
with a fabulous grand opening reception. The choruses sang, the 
ambassador spoke, and the keys to the building were formally 
presented to General Manager Josef Oscarson. Closed-circuit 
television allowed the guests seated upstairs to see the program. Do 
you have memorabilia or photos of the building or the reception? If 
yes, we’d like to borrow them for the party. Please contact Cultural 
Director Kristine Leander to tell her what you have available:  
kristine@swedishculturalcenter.org or 206-283-1090. And please 
mark the date on your calendar for a delicious dinner with keynote 
speaker architect and historian Susan Boyle, a song by the sons of Dr. 
Edward Palmason (who sang at the original reception) and greetings 
from other distinguished guests.

If They Asked Me, I Could 
Write a Book

How many people do you know—upon 
realizing that there’s no textbook for the 

course they’re teaching—sit right down and 
write one? So far, only our very own Swedish 
language teacher, Laura A. Wideburg, Ph.D., 
has the knowledge plus the gumption to 
undertake such a project. Most Swedish 
language texts are written for the foreigner 
living in Sweden or for intensive college 
courses, not the adult student in America. But 
Swedish: The Basics is specifically for the 
once-a-week language learner. American adults 
often undertake to learn Swedish because their 
ancestors came from Sweden, or because 
they’re planning to visit Sweden, or for the 

most romantic of 
reasons: because 
they’ve fallen in love 
with a Swede! Laura 
concentrated the first 
chapters on basic 
family language, 
moving from there to 
tourist and business 
language. Each 
chapter is geared 
toward a two-hour 
class but also 
appropriate for 
self-study. Swedish: 
The Basics is currently 
in a pre-publication 
stage, but later in the 
year it’ll be commer-

cially published and widely available. Congratulations, Laura! By the 
way, more congratulations are in order for our language classes. Our 
two language teachers, Laura and Berit Lehner, are teaching 50 
students this winter quarter.

Notice of Board Elections

The Nominating Committee of Brandon Benson, Karl 
Larsson, and Berit Lehner are seeking candidates to run 

for the Board of Directors of the Swedish Cultural Center. 
Contact Karl (206-650-5543 or klarsson@earthlink.net) if you 
would like to run for the Board or have suggestions for candi-
dates who will support the goals of the Swedish Cultural Center, 
which are to “promote a better understanding between the 
United States and the Nordic countries, with an emphasis on 

Sweden, and to perpetuate Swedish culture 
and traditions through the teaching, observ-
ing, practicing and celebrating of this culture 
and traditions.” The election will be held at 
the Members & Friends Dinner on April 6.

We Get Letters!

We received the following letter this 
winter: 

“Congratulations on the wonderful roster 
of events you arrange each month for the SCC. 
I was on the Board during the transition to a 
nonprofit organization and am thrilled that our 
vision came to pass, thanks to you and your 
colleagues. Best wishes for the future. Wish I 
still lived in Seattle to experience your events. 
But I still support your mission from afar.”

—Gail DeSpain, Phoenix, Arizona

The Swedish Club in 1961: A classic right from 
the beginning.
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Hemlandsnytt
News from the homeland
A column of current Swedish news topics, 
taken from Swedish news media. 

Compiled by Gunnar Wallin

Terrorist bombing: On Dec. 13, two bombs 
went off in central Stockholm, killing one person. A 
Web site linked to Al-Qaeda claimed one of its 
militants had carried out the attack. The explo-
sions—a suspected suicide attack and a separate 
blast—targeted Christmas shoppers in a busy 
pedestrian quarter of the Swedish capital. A terrorist 
was killed and two people were injured. About 10 
minutes before the blasts, a news agency and the 
Swedish safety police organization SÄPO received 
an e-mail including audio files in both Swedish and 
Arabic, in which the attacker addressed Sweden and 
the Swedish people. The reason for the attack was 
stated as a punishment for Sweden’s military 
participation in Afghanistan.
Jobs: Employment Services forecasts that more 
jobs will be available within the private sector. The 
unemployment is steadily falling and more and more 
businesses are looking for personnel. “We expect 
that 100,000 more jobs will be filled within two 
years,” says Employment Services Chief Analyst Clas 
Olsson.
Don’t cry: During last year’s royal wedding to 
Crown Princess Victoria, Prince Daniel had to fight 
back tears at the ceremony. “When the church 
doors opened and I saw the most beautiful bride in 
the world, I had to concentrate not to cry too 
much,” said the prince.
British praise: The image of Sweden is changing. 
From the melancholy and high-tax society, the 
picture has emerged of a country that has fared 

better in getting out of the economic crisis than its 
European neighbors. “There is a new curiosity about 
Sweden,” says Prime Minister Fredrik Reinfeldt, who 
recently was in Britain to tell how Sweden survived. 
During two days the prime ministers from the 
Nordic countries and the Baltic states met with 
British economic experts, headed by British Prime 
Minister David Cameron. The British politicians, 
both left and right, have taken great interest in 
Sweden’s economic reforms, which have succeeded 
where those in other countries have not.
More praise: In January, there is a large annual 
sports gala in Sweden. Ingemar Stenmark, who ruled 
the ski slopes years ago, was celebrated at this year’s 
gala. The organizers surprised the legend by having 
two of his greatest rivals, the brothers Phil and Steve 
Mahre, show up on the stage to present Ingemar 
with the honorary prize. He was very moved to 
receive the prize from the brothers. Phil said that 
Ingemar is the greatest of all time, and Steve said 
that everybody chased Ingemar and even the 
Olympic Committee tried to find someone who 
could beat him. Ingemar Stenmark must be regarded 
as the greatest skier ever.
Proposed punishment: A politician from 
Uppsala, Stefan Hanna (Center party), has apolo-
gized for “less appropriate texts” on his blog, where 
he wrote that “fatty” Swedes ought to pay extra tax. 
“They incur risks for the common system for 
creating a larger strain than those who eat and drink 
normally and exercise regularly,” he wrote on the 
blog while vacationing and watching overweight 
Swedish tourists. He received stormy criticism, and 
in his next blog entry he wrote that he was 
absolutely not hostile to overweight people. Huh?
Opinions expressed are not those of the Swedish 
Cultural Center.

Hello, I am Dr. Robin Reddeman. As a licensed Naturopathic Physician, 
I am dedicated to using my creativity, wisdom and knowledge to offer 
support to people in their healing and continued wellness. I build 
partnerships with my patients, provide them with education and 
support to create their optimal health, and empower them to take 
charge of their health.

 

Sage Holistic Healing Institute
2324 Eastlake Ave. E., Suite 510

Seattle, WA 98102

phone 206.356.1586 	 scheduling 206.325.9297 	 fax 206.325.9292
   drrobin@sageholistichealing.com	 www.sageholistichealing.com

Members & 
Friends Dinner

WEDNESDAY, 
Mar. 2, 2011

Social 5:30 p.m. 
Dinner 6:30 p.m.

Program 7:30 p.m.
Cost $18

RSVP by noon Mar. 1. Late 
RSVPs and walk-ins: $22. 

First course
Limpa med smör

Limpa bread and butter

Sill och osttallrik
Starter plate with pickled 
herring and dill Havarti 

cheese

Second course
Kåldolmar med lingonsylt 

Stuffed cabbage with 
lingonberry jam

Rostad zucchini och  
gul squash

Roasted zucchini and 
yellow squash

Dessert
Mandelkaka med vaniljsås 

Almond cake with  
vanilla sauce

Program: Allan Osberg 
on the Olson brothers and 
the Goodnews Platinum 
Mine in Alaska, 

Apr. 6 menu
Limpa bread and butter

Beet salad
Roasted pork 

Mashed rutabagas
Green beans with almonds

Lingonberry cake with 
whipped cream
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Every Friday. Swedish Kafé & Happy Hour!
Smörgås sandwiches, Swedish meatballs, and 
homemade pastries. Kafé starts 12 noon. Evening food 
by Chef Ann-Margret and Malin starts at 6 p.m. 
Check the menu: www.swedishculturalcenter.org.

Every Friday. Library & Genealogy.
Our Friday librarian and genealogist will guide your 
research or help you find a book. 1:30–3:30 p.m.

Every Friday. Viking Series.
Our Viking DVD series with Professor Harl from 
Tulane University. 5:30 p.m. in the library. Start 
anywhere in the series. Free.

Every Friday. Matinee.
Scandinavian films with English subtitles. $5 donation. 
2 p.m. Come early for a sandwich in our Friday Kafé.

Feb. 11. Swedish film: •	 The Girl Who Played with Fire.
Feb. 18. Swedish film: •	 The Girl Who Kicked the 
Hornet’s Nest.
Feb. 25. Finnish film: •	 Hellsinki.

Fridays through Mar. 18. “Alt for Norge.”
Until Mar. 18, we’ll watch the reality show “Alt for 
Norge.” Norwegian-Americans went to the home-
land and competed with one another. This was the 
number-one show on Norwegian television and 
now we get to see it! Free. 7 p.m.

Friday, Feb. 11.
Swedish Women’s Chorus at Happy Hour.

Our chorus takes over the entertainment this 
evening. Expect spontaneous singing and visitors 
from other Scandinavian choruses around town!

Wednesday, Feb. 16. Kafferep.
Our monthly coffee party is always special, thanks 
to Seattle’s best Swedish bakers! We often have live 
music and guests from Sweden too. All are invited. 
Bring some baked goods for the table. Free. 2 p.m.

Wednesday, Feb. 16. Swedish Film.
The Girl Who Kicked the Hornet’s Nest. Third in 
Stieg Larsson’s Millennium series! 7:30 p.m. $5 
donation.

Wednesday, Feb. 23. Finnish Film.
Hellsinki. English subtitles. 7:30 p.m. $5 donation.

Friday, Feb. 25. Waltz Lesson & Dance.
Our 8 p.m. dance begins at 7:30 with a free lesson on 
how to waltz. Live music by Skandia Spelmanslag. $10 
for the public, $8 for members.

Tuesday, Mar. 1. Ladies Auxiliary.
Do you want to support the club and enjoy the 
company of others who do too? Join us at 10 a.m. 
in the library every first Tuesday of the month.

Wednesday, Mar. 2. Book Club.
Katrina by Sally Salminen. Read in Swedish or English, 
and join us to discuss this famous novel, which 
depicts the life of an Ostrobothnian woman who 
moves to Åland following her marriage. 5:30 p.m.

Wednesday, Mar. 2. 
Members & Friends Dinner.

Allan Osberg will present a program about the 
Goodnews Platinum Mine in Alaska, owned in part 
by the Olson brothers, who emigrated from 
Sweden. Three-course meal by Chef Pidor, featuring 
stuffed cabbage, for $18. RSVP by Tuesday, Mar. 1. 
Late RSVPs and walk-ins $22. RSVP to 206-283-
1090 or rsvp@swedishculturalcenter.org. Social 
hour 5:30, dinner 6:30, program 7:30.

Sunday, Mar. 6. Swedish Pancakes.
Live music and dancing make it the best food and 
entertainment in town. Authentic Swedish pancakes, 
ham, lingonberries, and all the fixin’s. $9 guests, $6 
SCC members, $5 children 5–12. 8 a.m.–1:30 p.m.

Friday, Mar. 11. 50th Anniversary Celebration.
Plan to come to the dinner dance party. We’ll sneak 
back in time to the early ’60s, when our building 
was the newest thing on the hill!

Sunday, Mar. 20. Dance Class for Children.
Learn more than the Chicken Dance! Children of 
all ages. Taught by Barneleikarringen leaders. 
Information: BarneLeikarRingen@gmail.com or 
425-954-5257. 1:30–2:30 with snacks afterward.

Friday, Mar. 25. ABBA Night.
Don’t miss this fabulous Happy Hour! Come in 
your duds from the ’70s to hear the best music 
ever! Feather boas welcome.

Friday, Mar. 25. Family Folkdance.
Lilla Spelmanslag kids play live music starting at 7. 
At 8:30, Skolkis will play waltzes, hambos, and other 
favorite Swedish dances. $10 public, $8 members.

MARK YOUR CALENDARS! 
Saturday, Sept. 24. 
Annual Auction.

Mark your calendar and plan now to be part of the fun!

Coming Events at the Swedish Cultural Center

Volunteers? 
We need volunteer help 

cashiering at various special 
events, including Friday 
Happy Hours. 

We always need help 
with pancake break-
fasts, including a volunteer 
to call and e-mail the whole 
corps of pancake volunteers 
a week before each 
breakfast to ask for specific 
commitments. 

We need a volunteer to 
manage our social media 
sites, such as Facebook. 

To lend a hand on any of 
these projects, e-mail info@  
swedishculturalcenter.org or 
call 206-283-1090. 

Rentals available at 
Swedish Cultural Center. 
1920 Dexter Ave N., Seattle. 
Call 206-283-1078 or visit 
www.swedishculturalcenter.
org/Venues/venues.htm. If 
you’ve been a member for 
at least a year, you get a 20 
percent discount.


